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Hello Alder Grove Families, 

 

Ah, Spring...you are finally here. Welcome! Letôs see some of that 

sunshine and evening sunlight you bringé 

 

A hearty thank you to Stefani and the CTs who worked so hard 

organizing and staffing the Interimpalooza event. We had about 90 

students attend over two Saturdays to practice taking the CAASPP 

test, eat pizza, and win prizes. Weôre excited to see how test scores 

will be affected as these events continually increase familiarity 

with the test interface and style of questions asked. More Interim-

palooza events will happen early in the 2018-2019 school year. 

 

Speaking of testing, CAASPP (Smarter Balanced) testing is com-

ing up soon! State mandated assessments begin April 23rd, and 

on-campus classes will be cancelled April 23rd to the 27th. 

(Classes will resume on the 30th.) Please contact your CT to 

schedule a time to have ALL 3rd-8th, and 11th grade students as-

sessed. CAST (science) testing will include 5th, 8th, many 11th, 

and all 12th grade students. Ask your CT if you have any ques-

tions. Thank you for bringing your students to CAASPP testing so 

we can gauge how best to meet the educational needs of AGCS 

students and comply with state mandates. A big thank you to 

Stefani and Brett, our testing and technology coordinators, for 

organizing this huge task! 

 

Watch for Governance Council ballots in a separate mail-

ing.  Please cast your vote for our next Governance Council mem-

bers ASAP. Thank you to Stephanie, Kellie, Vicki, Wendy, and 

Delcie for your service and dedication to AGCS this year! We 

really appreciate those AGCS parents who volunteer their time in 

Governance Council to make decisions for the school. It was an 

interesting and challenging year, but wise decisions were made 

while always considering what is best for our students and our 

school. We couldnôt do it without youé 

 

Also included in that separate mailing will be a parent survey 

about our CTs. Itôs very helpful for CTs to receive feedback from 

families about what they are doing well and what needs improve-

ment. Thank you for filling these out and returning them to the 

school. 

 

I canôt believe how close we are to the end of the school year. It 

sure has gone quickly! I know I can speak for our staff and teach-

ers when I say how much we appreciate you choosing Alder Grove 

Charter School and standing up for personalized learning and par-

ent choice in education. We are strong together! 

 

Happy Spring. 

 

Tim Warner, Director 

UPCOMING GOVERNANCE  

COUNCIL ELECTION 

Be watching your mail the week after Spring Break 

(April 9th ï 13th) for the 2018 Governance Council 

Election Candidate Statements and Ballot.  Also  

included in the mailing will be a Teacher Survey that 

parents complete evaluating their Credentialed  

Teacher.  

These are two very important documents, and we hope 

you will take time to read and complete both.  To 

make the forms easy to return, an envelope with  

postage will be provided.  

Graduation Ceremonies! 
 

The Eureka Theater 

612 F Street, Eureka 

Thursday, May 31st 

8th Grade: 3:30 PM 

(graduates arrive by 3:00) 

12th Grade: 5:30 PM 

(graduates arrive by 5:00) 

  Help Wanted: 

AGCS Vendor Relations and  

Special Education (SPED) Secretary 

Are you organized, patient, and eager to work with a fantastic  

team of educators, parents, and support staff?  

Do you handle deadlines with advanced planning and grace?  

If so, we might have the position for you! 

Time: 20-24 hours a week, flexible. 

Vendor Relations: Contact vendors as needed, process  

paperwork and timecards, answer questions. 

SPED Secretary: Schedule 504s, IEPs, and SSTs.  

Communicate frequently with SPED staff, administration, CTs, 

parents, and specialists. Help in front office as needed.  

 

Please submit resumes to: tim.warner@aldergrovecharter.org 



This Weekôs Student Art Gallery 

-Abigail Wagner, Grade  7 

Spelling Bee Winners! 

Aurora Pitts won the Elementary Humboldt  

County Spelling Bee, and Abigail Wagner won 

the Junior High category for the Humboldt County 

Spelling Bee.  Both of these bright young ladies 

also will be going to the California State  

competition which will be Saturday, May 5th  

in San Rafael for Junior High, and Saturday,  

May 12th in Stockton for Elementary. 

 Congratulations!!! 

Hawk 

by  Jeff McConnell, Grade 11 

Congratulations to our student scientists! 

We had a great time at Alder Groveôs 8th Science Fair!  

Thanks to participants Karuna Moore,  Jadon Wickizer, 

Mequire Bartosz, and Merlin Newcomb, who attended the 

Alder Grove Science Fair, and presented the findings from 

their scientific studies.  It was a wonderful and informative 

time for all who attended! 

Additionally, some students went on to participate in the 

Humboldt County Science Fair and two Alder Grove  

students received recognitions:  

Jaydon Wickizer earned a Science Excellence Award, and 

Meguire Bartosz won first place for 6th grade!! 

Congratulations!! 

Thank you for bringing your interest and enthusiasm in 

science - it enriches our community! 



�)�D�O�F�R�Q 

by Logan Smith, Grade  TK 

�%�D�O�G���(�D�J�O�H 

by Olivia Smith, Grade  4 

�0�D�U�E�O�H�G���*�R�G�Z�L�W�� 

by Riley Smith, Grade  2 

These will all be 

displayed at  

Godwit Days at the 

Arcata Community 

Center,  

April 20-22nd.  

Go see them! 

�%�X�I�I�O�H�K�H�D�G 

by Meguire Bartosz, Grade 6 

Update!!  Meguireôs Bufflehead drawing won 1st place from Friends 

Of The Library/Godwit Days!!    Congratulations! 


